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1. University Facilities (ANU telescopes, and telescopes operated by other universities)

· Teaching and postgraduate training is an essential role for these university-operated ‘small’ telescope facilities.

· However, they also have a vital role as test-beds for instrument development and innovation, new technology, and thereby maintaining Australia’s expertise and training in instrumentation.
· There needs to be diversity in the sense that both ‘general user’ telescopes as well as ‘specialist/niche’ telescopes built to conduct a specific science experiment are supported; it was acknowledged, however, that there should be different funding routes for these two different types of facilities. 

· Strong consensus that Siding Spring Observatory be retained and developed in the next decade as Australia’s “small telescope astronomy park”, in which the ANU 2.3m, ANU “Skymapper”, UNSW APT & ROTSEII telescopes (and even maybe the AAT), seen as the minimum core set of facilities that must be kept operational. However,  the present funding arrangement whereby the annual operation costs of Siding Spring Observatory and the ANU telescopes comes out of the RSAA budget was seen to be inconsistent with this ‘national small telescope park’ concept – a better mechanism needs to be sought!!
2. National Facilities (AAO)

· The group acknowledged that the AAO was likely to be a 100% Australian institution beyond 2010, and formulated its recommendations accordingly.
· Strong consensus that the AAT is required by Australian astronomers right throughout the coming decade (i.e., through until 2015).
· It is absolutely vital that the AAO as an institution be kept running, in order to retain the people, intellectual property, and instrument R&D/construction capability. 
· There was strong endorsement of the “Australian Astronomical Observatory” concept proposed by Matthew Colless, whereby the AAO becomes the host institution for all Australia’s ‘national’ optical/ir activities, including Gemini, ELT, AVO, Antarctica.
· The AAT will need at least one more new instrument over the next decade to maintain its competitiveness. 

3. International (Gemini, ELTs)
· General acknowledgement that the Australian community had not achieved the progress that it desired (as set out in the last decade plan) in terms of access to 8m-class telescopes. 

· The current way that our membership of Gemini is funded (through the ARC LIEF scheme) is awkward and unsatisfactory; the new NCRIS process must be used to drive change in this regard.
· Strong consensus that our overall goal during the coming decade should be to reach the equivalent of a ~20% in an 8m telescope facility. Importantly, this should be achieved by maintaining our current 6.19% share in Gemini, but also diversifying our access to include other 8m telescopes, preferably with a ‘wide-field’ capability.
· The Australian community must be positioned to have access to an ELT at the end of the coming decade. A 10% share in an ELT was seen as the minimum level of participation, justifiable on the following grounds:
· The desire and benefits of being a ‘second-to-none’ partner;

· By benchmarking to similar sized nations (e.g., Canada, Netherlands)

· To have the profile and activity to attract outstanding new students and researchers into our Australian institutions
· Underpinned by a proper cost-benefit analysis.

